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NOTICE OF MEETING OF THE BUDGET ALLOCATION AND SPENDING COMMITTEE OF

ASSOCIATED STUDENTS OF CSU CHANNEL ISLANDS, INC.

A meeting of the BASC members will be held on Thursday March 17th, 2016 at 11:00am.
Attendees: 

Zach Valladon

Toni DeBoni
Monique Reyna

Samantha Albert
Members of the public:

Jennifer Shoemaker

Cindy Derrico

Genesis Delong

Gary Gordon
Call to Order: 11:08 am
Approval of Minutes: 
Samantha approved and seconded by Zach. Minutes are on hold for approval until next meeting.  
Public Forum:
Old Business: 
At a Glance Budget

We are $160,810 over budget. We are still over $31,340. This accounts for ASI Entities and Student Organizations. 

Student Organizations Budget Summary
Organizations have only spent $10,972.72 out of $87,658. 

Monique recommends we cut some of the Student Organization Funding. Most clubs do not spend a lot of the money that’s been allocated.
Toni: Is there flexibility through ASI to make adjustments in the budget so that you don’t have to cut the student org. funding. Instead can you move it?
Cindy: Yes, the board can make adjustments. If there is a critical need for money to be moved around then budget adjustments can be made. Student org. money can be temporary funding. Another way to go, instead of cutting we can allocate that amount. This gives you the ability to say yes to all clubs who are requesting. 

Monique: encourage clubs to collaborate with other organizations. 

Toni: These are student fees for everyone, are the clubs spending money and providing events for the majority of the student body? Do they have the numbers to show that? Instead of limiting the funding for clubs as a whole, use reallocation as a way to help support the clubs who are throwing events that are benefiting the entire student body. 

Cindy: Alternatives to cutting student orgs. Categorize the student orgs as temporary funds because they don’t have a base budget. We can request temporary funds to pull money from the reserves. It sounds like there are more clubs that are requesting funds. Show the board the trend of the increase in student orgs. So if they spend the amount they are allocated then we wouldn’t have to dip into reserves. 

Monique: Aren’t there other fees that we have to worry about? We mentioned a 10 year maintenance fee. 

Cindy: The 10 year maintenance costs are from a different account.

Genesis: We would go over budget, because we have never spent the full amount. If we did go over then we would take the remainder from the reserves. 

Cindy: Yes, as a fall back plan.

Toni: This can be presented to the board in its entirety. Then this plan can be managed within ASI and doesn’t need to be presented when it needs to happen. 
Cindy: You can realistically budget $90,000 for clubs and they will probably not go over. If it went above this amount and all of ASI spends the rest of their money (which has never happened) then you could dip into reserves. 

Monique: There are 2 options: 

1. We can reduce the funding to $66,000
2. Motion to reduce the student orgs to $90,000. Then you can deal with your overage after you’ve reviewed the student orgs. Budget.

Zach motioned the second option, Toni seconded. All in favor. 

Budget Highlights for Temporary Requests

Genesis: We are requesting to add Graduate Assistants. The cost would be $16,307 and $3,000 per Graduate Assistant for professional development. 1. Would work in the SEAL Center working with Student Orgs. On their budgets. 2. Helping with ASI Programs. 3. Student Union Reserves a. Budget Assistant b. Student Union Assistant. Grad assistants would be helping at a higher level than student assistants. 

Monique: I’m going to send everyone the reserve policy and schedule another meeting to go over the remaining budget items. 
New Business:
Questions
Adjournment

By Monique at 12:01 pm
Agenda respectfully submitted by Monique.
